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GREETING FROM THE DIRECTOR

We are very fortunate to gain many new friends of Japan through our grant program for Japanese

language teachers and schools nationwide. I feel particularly happy when we support the launch of a new

Japanese language course or when a school that has never applied for our grant program comes to us

from a state like New Hampshire, Maine or New Mexico where we typically do not see many schools

teaching Japanese!  Even from a big city like New York City, we hear about new schools that are teaching

Japanese, which is an unexpected surprise!

To all the Japanese language teachers who subscribe to this newsletter, we all look forward to seeing you

at the 2013 ACTFL Annual Convention in Orlando, FL to update everyone on the current status of

Japanese education in the US. See you then!  

Misako Ito, Director
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CONCERT 

AI KUWABARA TRIO PROJECT US TOUR 2013 

NOVEMBER 14 (BERKELEY, CA), NOVEMBER 16 (LOS ANGELES, CA) 

NOVEMBER 18 (DENVER, CO), NOVEMBER 20 (ANCHORAGE, AK)

Born in 1991, pianist Ai Kuwabara has previously been introduced in the media as "Genius Girl." With skill

and sensitivity that are sure to amaze, she has shot to the top with her music. While her music calls to

mind Michel Petrucciani and Esbjörn Svensson, she expresses her creative world with the backing of her

lush sensitivity and precise technique. Every original composition that Kuwabara writes down is free and

emotional, occasionally avant-garde, and lies beyond the frame of jazz pianists that have existed thus far.

For Details & Tickets

AFI FEST 2013: LIKE FATHER, LIKE SON (SOSHITE CHICHI NI NARU) 

DATE: SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 09, 6:30PM (EGYPTIAN) 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 12:30PM (CHINESE 6)

We are proud to sponsor the award-winning film, "Like Father, Like Son," directed by Hirokazu Kore-eda at

AFI FEST 2013 presented by AUDI in Hollywood. Please come and watch this touching film, as well as

three other films from Japan also being screened including "R100," "The Wind Rises," and the short film

"Tokyo Giants."

Read More

ACTFL 2013 BOOTH #1024 

DATE: FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22 – SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 24 

VENUE: ORANGE COUNTY CONVENTION CENTER (ORLANDO, FL)

During the 2013 ACTFL Conference, we will be organizing a booth for the seventh consecutive year in

support of Japanese-language Education in the United States. Please make sure to drop by our booth to

learn about our activities and attend our presentation that will cover our findings of the Survey on

Japanese-Language Education Abroad 2012 as well as JF Standard and Can-do evaluations. We look

forward to seeing you there.
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FREE JAPANESE FILM SCREENING!! 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13 AND 27 AT 7PM 

VENUE: JFLA AUDITORIUM

For the month of November, we will be showing "The Twilight Samurai" by Yoji Yamada (129 mins, 2002) on

11/13 and "What the Snow Brings" by Kichitaro Negishi (112mins, 2005) on 11/27.

2014 J-LEAP APPLICATION HAS BEGUN 

DEADLINE: JANUARY 21ST, 2014

We are now accepting applications from schools interested in hosting an assistant teacher for up to two

years through the Japanese Language Education Assistants Program (J-LEAP). If you are interested in

inviting a Native Japanese Teaching Assistant to your school next year, please click below for more

information!

Read More

FISCAL YEAR 2014 PROGRAM DEADLINE

Several of our grant programs supporting Japanese arts and culture projects as well as teacher/language

training programs have upcoming deadlines in November and early December, so please make sure you

submit your applications if you are interested in applying.

Read More
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2013 JLPT UPDATE 

TEST DATE: SUNDAY, DECEMBER 1 (TIME VARIES BY TEST SITE)

We received news from AATJ that the vouchers and vital information sheets have been printed and will be

sent out by the first week of November. If you do not receive your test materials, you can still print

everything from "Your JLPT Online Account." Please note that the test takes place at the end of

Thanksgiving Weekend so don't forget!

Read More

JF NIHONGO UPDATE

Another student from our JF Nihongo courses earned an all expense paid trip to Japan for a two week

intensive Japanese language training at the Japan Foundation Japanese-Language Institute, Kansai.

Peggy-san will be leaving next month and is very excited about this opportunity. Please also make sure to

check our website in mid-November for information about registering for JF Nihongo winter term.

Read More

2013 JET MEMORIAL INVITATION PROGRAM: PARTICIPANT ESSAYS PART 3/8

In July of 2013, 32 US high school students participated in the JET Memorial Invitational Program (JET-

MIP). They travelled to Japan for a two week study tour of the Tohoku region, focusing on the cities of

Rikuzentakata and Ishonomaki. These were the cities that Montgomery Dickson and Taylor Anderson were

assigned during their tenure as JET Assistant Language Teachers. Sadly, they lost their lives during the
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Great East Japan Earthquake and Tsunami in March, 2011 and JET-MIP was created to commemorate their

work. Participants took part in exchanges with local elementary, middle and high school students as well

as local community groups with the purpose of fostering friendship and goodwill between both countries.

Each month, we will feature four essays written by the participants describing their experiences in Japan.

Click below to read about their unforgettable journey.

Emily Grabowski

Devoni Guise

Tarik Hayward

Alyssa Hu

J-LEAP REPORT PART 2/6

For the 2013-2014 school year, we invited 12 teaching assistants to various schools around the country as

part of the Japanese Language Education Assistant Program (J-LEAP). This is the third year of this program

where assistant teachers are invited for up to two years to aid in strengthening the Japanese language

program at their respective schools. This month, we will feature the reports from the following ATs, who

will describe their experiences at American high schools.

Tomoko Minato, Hall-Dale Middle School (Farmingdale, ME)

Izumi Takeda, Madison Country Day School (Waunakee, WI)

A LEARNING JOURNEY TO STRENGTHEN THE U.S.-JAPAN FRIENDSHIP 

REPORT BY DICK CVITANICH

In July of 2013, fourteen educators from all across the United States were invited to participate in a two

week tour of Japan to exchange ideas and build professional networks with their Japanese counterparts.

They visited educational institutions and government organizations, as well as experienced Japanese

cultural activities firsthand in Tokyo, Saitama, Sendai, Kyoto, and areas devastated by the 2011 Tohoku

Earthquake and Tsunami. Mr. Dick Cvitanich shares his experiences from the trip in the article below.

Read More
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MY SUMMER IN URAWA 

REPORT BY NOAH MILES

Every year, several non-native teachers nationwide are accepted to our teacher training program at the

Japan Foundation Japanese Language Institute Urawa. This program is offered in three durations at

different times during the year for participants to improve their Japanese-language skills, teaching

methodology, and their knowledge of Japan. Click below to read the read about experiences of Mr. Noah

Miles who participated in the short term program during the summer of 2013.

Read More

EVENT REPORT: JFLA LECTURE SERIES 13 

WASHI: INFINITE IDEAS IN TRADITIONAL TECHNIQUES 

REPORTED BY COLIN MARSHALL

"So why do they call it 'rice paper'?" one audience member asked. The answer came from a particularly

authoritative source on the subject: the brothers Hironao and Osamu Hamada, makers of traditional

Japanese paper and grandsons of paper-making Living National Treasure Sajio Hamada. The misnomer

"rice paper," Hironao explained, doesn't reflect anything about the actual ingredients or procedure for

creating traditional Japanese paper, or washi.

Read More

2014 JET PROGRAM: APPLY NOW 

DEADLINE: TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 26 AT 5:30PM ET

The JET Program is now accepting applications for the 2014-2015 JET Program year, to be received by the

Embassy of Japan in Washington, D.C. For more information, please visit the link below. 
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Read More

STAFF UPDATE

We are happy to introduce our new Japanese-Language Program Coordinator, Ms. Amanda Rollins, who

has been working in our office for the past few weeks organizing and promoting our cultural events. She

will be in charge of coordinating Japanese-language related projects and will be on hand at the upcoming

ACTFL Conference, so please make sure to drop by our booth to say hi.

LIBRARY CLOSURE 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23, 2013

Due to building maintenance, our library will be closed on the fourth Saturday in November. We will still be

open on November 9th and the December 14th, which will be the last Saturday opening for 2013. We

appreciate all our library patrons and apologize for the inconvenience.
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Headquarters New York Office Center for Global Partnership Volunteer ボランティア募集
Japan Related Links Job Openings (Updated)

5700 Wilshire blvd, Suite 100 

Los Angeles, CA 90036

Past Issues (2013) 

Breeze #74 

Breeze #73 

Breeze #72 

Breeze #71 

Breeze #70

Breeze #69 

Breeze #68 

Breeze #67 

Breeze #66 

Breeze #65 

Breeze #64 

Breeze #63 

Past Issues (2012) 

Breeze Past Issues

Breeze Issues #1-#36 (PDF)

Privacy  - Terms

http://www.jpf.go.jp/e/index.html
http://www.jfny.org/
http://www.cgp.org/
https://www.jflalc.org/volunteer
https://www.jflalc.org/volunteer-nihongo
https://www.jflalc.org/japan-related-links
https://www.jflalc.org/courses-jobs
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze-2013
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze74
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze73
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze72
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze71
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze70
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze69
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze68
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze67
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze66
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze65
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze64
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze63
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze-2012
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze-past
https://www.jflalc.org/pub-breeze-pdf
https://www.google.com/intl/en/policies/privacy/
https://www.google.com/intl/en/policies/terms/
javascript:void(0);


P. 323.761.7510

Annual Report

© 2019 The Japan Foundation, Los Angeles

Web Design.

Privacy  - Terms

http://www.jpf.go.jp/e/about/result/ar/2015/index.html
http://jflalc.org/web-design
https://www.google.com/intl/en/policies/privacy/
https://www.google.com/intl/en/policies/terms/
javascript:void(0);

